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President’s Letter 
We had a great program in May. Sean Hen-
ry, President of the Nashville Predators was 
outstanding. He is full of energy and great 
ideas on leadership. Without a doubt his 
influence is the driving force in the success 
of the franchise and has been instrumental 
in creating the great work culture of the 
Predators organization. They are a team 
from top to the bottom.  
One plug for our programs: The Board 
works very hard to book good and inter-
esting speakers to make it worth your 
effort to take the time out of your busy 
schedules to attend our meetings. We have 
been able to bring in some outstanding 
and topically interesting speakers and it’s 
disappointing when we have a small num-
ber of members attend. So please mark 
your calendars and make every effort to 
attend if possible. This will help us contin-
ue to get good speakers and meet our obli-
gations to Old Natchez Country Club on the 
food.  
We will be supporting the Operation Stand 
Down Heroes Breakfast on September 14th 
at the Music City Center. We have one table 
reserved for 10 seats, but it is filling up fast. 
Tickets are $100 dollars. If you are interest-
ed, please contact me and I will put your 
name on the list.   
Important changes coming to TRICARE: 
Some of you may be aware of the Defense 
Heath Agency’s TRICARE Retiree Dental Pro-
gram will be ending 31 December, 2018. 
The replacement program will be for dental 
and vision offered through the Federal Em-
ployees Dental and Vision Insurance Pro-
gram (FEDVIP), which is managed by the 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management 
(OPM). The plan is open to retirees as well 
as active duty service men and women if 
they are enrolled in the TRICARE health 
plan. NO action is required yet, but you will 
need to mark your calendar for November 
12th through December 10th. That will be 
the open season for enrollment for 2019. 
You must enroll during the open season. 
There will be 10 dental and 4 vision carriers 
to choose from with some plans offering 
both high and standard plans. Plan details 
and rates for the 2019 plan year will be 
available in October 2018. For more infor-
mation go to TRICARE.BENEFEDS.COM  
This month we will meet on the 26th at Old 
Natchez Country Club for our regular 
meeting. Our scheduled speaker is Dr. Julia 
C. Goodin, The Tennessee State Medical 
Examiner. It promises to be a very inter-
esting program.  Look forward to seeing 
everyone, 
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CAPT (Ret.) Julia Goodin began her Navy 
career as a direct commissioned lieuten-
ant in 1985.  She was promoted to captain 
in 2001.  Her assignments have included 
Ancillary Service Department Head for  
Fleet Hospital Dallas, Pathologists for 
OHSU Great Lakes and OHSU Dallas and 
Officer-In-Charge of Detachment D & H of 
OHSU Dallas, now EMF Dallas One, for ten 
years before taking her final position as 
the Executive Medical Officer for Opera-
tions Support Hospital Unit, Pensacola, 
FL.  After serving 26 years in the Navy Re-
serves, she retired in 2014.   
 

In December of 2015 the Tennessee De-
partment of Health announced the ap-
pointment of Dr. Goodin to serve as state 
chief medical examiner.  
 

She is a native of KY and received her 
Medical Degree from the University of 
Kentucky School Of Medicine in Lexington, 
KY; completed her Anatomic and Clinical 
Pathology training at Vanderbilt University 
and completed her fellowship training in 
Forensic Pathology at the Baltimore Medi-
cal Examiner’s Office in 1988.   
 

She has served as the Assistant State 
Medical Examiner for the Maryland State 
Medical Examiner; the Tennessee Deputy 
State Medical Examiner; the Assistant 
State Medical Investigator for New Mexico 
and an Assistant Professor at the Universi-
ty of New Mexico College Medicine; the  
Assistant State Medical Examiner for Ala-
bama in the Mobile regional office and as 
an Assistant Professor at the University Of 
South Alabama College Of Medicine; and 
in December of 1999 she was appointed 
as the Iowa Chief State Medical Examiner 
and served in that position for 16 years.   
She is a fellow in both the American Acad-
emy of Forensic Sciences (AAFS) and the 
National Association of Medical Examiners 
(NAME). She is also a member of the 
American Military Surgeons of the United 
States (AMSUS).  She completed her Mas-
ters of Public Administration at Drake Uni-
versity in December 2015. 
 

She has performed more than four thou-
sand autopsies and has testified as an 
expert witness more than 125 times in 
several states.  She has published in the 
areas of and is specifically interested in 
sudden cardiac deaths and classifying 
manner of death.  

MOAA’s Virtual Chapters 
The first virtual chapter is the MOAA Uni-
formed Services Nurse Advocates Virtual 
Chapter (MUSNAVC). It is open to anyone 
who qualifies as a Uniformed Services 
Nurse Advocates and will operate as an 
"affinity group", with a strategic vision 
focused on healthcare issues. This chapter 
is in no way meant to compete with local 
chapters, but is intended to be a supple-
ment to them.  Please remember that vir-
tual members must also be members of 
MOAA National. Questions on this Chapter 
should be directed to musnavc@gmail.com. 
 

The second virtual chapter is the MOAA 
Surviving Spouse Virtual Chapter. It is 
open to any Surviving Spouse who is a 
MOAA member and it is intended to pro-
vide a national forum for surviving spous-
es of uniformed services officers; a com-
mon space to communicate with each 
other; and a platform to advocate for 
protection of rights for our members and 
our dependents.  Additionally, it is de-
signed to become a resource for surviving 
spouses who live in remote areas, who 
are housebound, who have jobs and chil-
dren, or who might be unable to partici-
pate at the chapter level.  If interested 
our Chapter can provide information on 
this virtual chapter. 

mailto:musnavc@gmail.com


Upcoming Programs & Events 
 

26 June 2018; 11:30 AM – 1:00 PM 
MTC Monthly Luncheon Meeting 

“The Tennessee State Medical Examiner” 
Dr. Julia C. Goodin, MD, MPA 

TN State Chief Medical Examiner & MTC Member 
Old Natchez Country Club, 115 Gardengate Drive, 

Franklin, TN 37069 
-  

3 July 2018; 7-8:00 AM 
“MTC Monthly Board Meeting” 

NGATN Office, 4332 Kenilwood Dr., Nashville, TN 
-  

24 July 2018; 11:30 AM – 1:00 PM 
MTC Monthly Luncheon Meeting 

“Metro Nashville Police" 
Steve Anderson 

Chief, Metropolitan Nashville Police Department 
Old Natchez Country Club, 115 Gardengate Drive, 

Franklin, TN 37069 
- 

7 August 2018; 7 - 8:00 AM 
“MTC Monthly Board Meeting” 

NGATN Office, 4332 Kenilwood Dr., Nashville, TN 
- 

28 August 2018; 11:30 AM -  1:00 PM 
MTC Monthly Luncheon Meeting 
“TN Dept. of Veterans Services &  

CSA Retiree Advisory Board” 
COL (Ret.) Many Bears Grinder, USA 

Commissioner, TDVS 
Old Natchez Country Club, 115 Gardengate Drive, 

Franklin, TN 37069 
- 

4 September 2018; 7 - 8:00 AM 
“MTC Monthly Board Meeting” 

NGATN Office, 4332 Kenilwood Dr., Nashville, TN 
- 

14 September 2018—7:30– 9:30 AM 
“OSDTN Heroes Breakfast” 

Music City Center, Nashville, TN 
- 

25 September 2018; 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM 
MTC Monthly Luncheon Meeting 

“ Puerto Rico Recovery Operations” 

MIDDLE TENNESSEE CHAPTER 
Military Officers Association of America 
P. O. Box 50252 
Nashville, TN 37205-0252 

Legislative Action Center Update 

Federal: 
Robert Wilkie has a chance not only to become the next Veterans 
Affairs secretary but also the last Pentagon undersecretary for 
personnel and readiness.  That’s because lawmakers on the Sen-
ate Armed Services Committee are considering revamping the 
position as part of a host of personnel reforms included in their 
draft of the annual defense authorization bill, in an effort to 
better focus the job on human resources responsibilities. 
Talk of the new position — for now simply titled the undersecre-
tary of defense for personnel — comes just a few weeks after 
President Donald Trump nominated Wilkie to take over as the 
permanent VA secretary. Wilkie currently serves as both the 
acting VA secretary and the top defense official for personnel and 
readiness. 
 
Wilkie is expected to step down from the acting VA role as he 
goes through the Senate confirmation process; it's illegal for him 
to serve as both the acting secretary and the VA nominee under 
federal rules.  If confirmed, his new Cabinet secretary post will 
create a vacancy at the Pentagon’s Personnel and Readiness 
Office. 
 
After more than two years of continuous negotiation and the un-
relenting pursuit to fix VA's Choice program and reform the veter-
ans' health system, veterans scored a victory when the long-
awaited VA MISSION Act finally was signed by President Donald 
Trump on Wednesday. The legislation calls for expanding caregiv-
er benefits to veterans injured before Sept. 11, 2001, making 
them immediately available to those injured before May 7, 1975, 
and in two years for those injured from 1975 to 2001. 

Intermountain Healthcare, Ascension, SSM Health, Trinity Health 
and the Department of Veterans Affairs are collaborating on pro-
ducing oral medications and sterile injectable drugs on their own 
or by contracting with manufacturers to create a more reliable 
supply of generic drugs. A survey by Reaction Data found that 
90% of 605 hospitals and clinics said they would buy drugs from 
the partners, and 80% of nearly 750 health care providers, payers 
and drug makers polled expressed optimism that the partnership 
would succeed. 
 

/s/ Doug Gilbert 
Doug Gilbert, Board Member, Legislative Affairs Liaison 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Happy  243rd Birthday 
 to the U. S. Army, officially formed 

14 June 1775. 


